MYHA Board Meeting

November 3, 2008

Hall of Champions
7:00 p.m.

Meeting was called to order by President Aaron Keopple at 7:01 p.m. 
Board members present were:  Aaron Keopple, LeAnne Talberg, Kelly Englant, Jess Miller, Mike Husby, Burke Welch, Erik Davidson, Aaron Richartz, Julia Tronnier.
Board members absent:  Brent Miller, Tim Rowan
MYHA members present:  Donna Rudiger, James Fenton, Dave Halama
Member Comments:

James Fenton spoke regarding concerns he has regarding the Squirt try-out process.  James is not asking for his child to be moved from the Squirt B Team to the Squirt A Team.  Drills to be used for try-outs were pre-determined, and taught by MYHA coaches.  During practices, drills were not always taught consistently from coach to coach.  When the Stout players judged the players during try outs not all of the drills were used, and some of them may have been different than what was taught in practices.  James is concerned about future try-outs and how we can change the system to make it better.  President Aaron Keopple expressed that he believes that everyone is doing the best they can.  Erik Davidson stated that the score sheets for next year could be made more specific as to the criteria being judged.  President Aaron Keopple thanked James for bringing forward this proposal and asked him to work with Erik Davidson to improve the process for next year.
Dave Halama came to discuss the cleaning issue at the rink.  He wants to make sure that everyone knows that they need to sign the cleaning sheets posted in the rink.  Encourage the parents to take some ownership in the rink and keep it nice.
Treasurer’s Report:  Kelly Englant

Income for the Month:
Tournaments

$5,200

Registration

$2,815

Wreath Sales

$49,247

Donation

$ 12

Stout Clinic

$325

Bank Dividend
$12.06

Total Income for the Month:  $57,511.06

Expenses for the Month:

Tournaments

$220

Registration

$195.02

Wreaths

$2,935

Equipment

$1,562

Coaches Clinic
$ 30

Chatter


$189.72

Office Supplies
$27.30

Team Tourn. Checks
$850

Total Expense for the Month: $6,009.04

Checkbook Balance as of October 31, 2008:  $88,495.53
Mike Husby moved to approve the Treasurer’s report as presented.  Second by Aaron Keopple.  Motion approved.

Aaron Keopple moved to approve reimbursements for coaching clinic, second by Julia Tronnier.  James Gorecki for Level 1, Christina Larsen Levels 1 and 2, James Fenton for Level 3.

Secretary’s Report:  LeAnne Talberg

Minutes from the October meeting have been approved online
Ice Board Update:

Aaron Keopple gave an update on the Ice Board budget.
Cleaning issue is a perpetual issue of contention.  The Ice Board has found someone to clean the rink for $5,000 for the season.  The increase will be absorbed in higher ice fees by all user groups next year.

The Ice Board committee met with River Valley Architects today and reviewed sketches and plat plan for the new rink.  This architectural group was chosen in part because they have previous ice rink experience.  Market and Johnson will be the contractor on the project when it is ready to proceed.

Committee Reports

General Operations:  Julia Tronnier

Release was received for a skater from Barron Hockey Association.  Erik Davidson has the paperwork.  Motion was made by Aaron Keopple to accept Mackenzie Yagilashek to MYHA.  Second by Burke Welch.  Motion approved.
Concessions:  Jess Miller

Checking account balance for the concession account is currently just shy of $3,600.  Schedule of volunteers has been full and everything is running smoothly.

Tournaments:  Tim Rowan

Tournament progress was updated earlier via email.
Scheduling:  Burke Welch

Needs to know when teams would like to get their jerseys.  Team coaches or managers need to contact the equipment managers to set up a time.  Need a couple of days of advance notice.
Wreath sales are not yet completely processed.  As of today, just over $63,000 came in from wreath sales.  About half of that is profit for MYHA.

Kristy Hendrickson has requested access to update the website with schedule changes.

Fundraising:  Aaron Richartz
Golf outing will be held in the spring.  John Hanley has agreed to help with the organization.  He has experience in organizing golf tourneys.  Stick raffle going well.
Ice:  Brent Miller

No update.
Hockey Ops:  Erik Davidson

Several team managers and coaches were presented for approval:

Team Managers:

Lori Paulsson – LTS
Angie Wilson – Mites

Pam Entorf – Squirt A

Motion Husby, second byJ, Miller  Approved.
Coaches:

Christina Larsen – U10

Murray Yagilashek - Pee Wees

Motion was made by Mike Husby to approve the above coaches and team managers   Second by Burke Welch.  Motion approved.
Discussion was held regarding locker room behavior and reinforcing proper behavior in the rink for the players.

Communications:  Mike Husby

Picture night is next Thursday.  The schedule for pictures is posted at the arena.  

Discussion was held regarding the difficulties with the website update.  An option would be to pursue a Pucksystems website as an alternative.  If we are not able to get a website update by 11-10-08, we would like to move to Pucksystems.  Motion made by Mike Husby.  Second by Burke Welch.  Motion approved.
Old Business:

Cleaning schedule issue has been resolved by the decision by the Ice Board to hire a professional cleaning company.  Cleaning schedule remains in effect until then.

Adjourn:

Motion made to adjourn by Aaron Richartz.  Second by Mike Husby.  Motion approved.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

